

NEWSLETTER

June 2023

The longer I serve the Lord, the more I relate to what Paul wrote, "Not that we are sufficient of ourselves to think any thing as of ourselves; but our sufficiencey is of God;" (2 Corinthians 3:5). One cannot minister effectively without the Lord, in fact, it is all of Him and through Him! We appreciate your prayers for missionaries as they depend on the Lord every day for the sufficiency to evangelize and disciple others for Christ. We are praying for local churches here as well for fruitful camps, vbs, and other summer outreach events!

Patty Bouillon is leaving New Zealand earlier than expected due to her mom being very ill. Recently the doctors determined that her mom's heart is only functioning at 15%. Please pray for Patty as she returns to the U.S., for her mom's healing, and for the family during this difficult time.

Tim Guenther's mom has been diagnosed with stage 4 cancer. The Guenther family recently returned to New Zealand for their second term. It is difficult for them to be so far away while his mom is battling cancer. Please pray for miraculous healing for Bro. Tim's mom, and pray for the family during this time.

Caleb Fielding needs our prayers as the government in England is changing some regulations concerning sponsorship for missionaries there. Please pray that things can be resolved so the missionaries can continue being sponsored and remain in England to serve the Lord.

Health updates:

Terry McClure was recently diagnosed with Histamine Intolerance, which has resulted in a multitude of allergies inflaming his body and internal organs. The doctors are adjusting medication to manage the illness better. Please pray for Bro. Terry to recover well and for the medication to resolve the symptoms.

Diane Cato's mom passed away on Mother's Day. David and Diane have cared for her mom in their home for the past 2 years and 5 months. As you can imagine, Diane was heartbroken, but she knows her mom is in no more pain and is with her Savior in heaven. Please pray for the family in the days ahead.

Arza Brown underwent shoulder replacement on May 16th. The surgery went well, but it will be a long road to recovery. Please pray for Bro. Arza to recover quickly with minimal pain.

John Cunningham's dad passed away on May 19th, following a lengthy illness. Bro. John had recently returned to the U.S. to spend some time with him and help him. Please pray for the family and for John and Lynn as they return to the Dominican Republic.

Mary Gagnon has been dealing with severe back pain and has a disease that causes muscle pain and her hand to go numb. Please pray for Mary to feel better and for the pain to subside.

Dana McCutchen was recently hospitalized and had to have her gallbladder removed. Not long after that, she developed shingles. Please pray for Dana as she recovers from surgery and from shingles.

The following individuals in our missionary family need your prayers for ongoing health needs: Gary & Monnie Bacon, Dale Brown, Monoka Brown, Phil & Mary Gagnon, Debi Harris, Ronda Hastings, Betty Hawkins, Norman & Jeanie Higgins, Mary Horton, Gary & Sandy Janky, Marjorie Malanowski, Mark & Dana McCutchen, Linda Raley, David Ross, Don Rowland, Gayle Sparks, Marty & Jessie Starling, Barbara Wimm, and Bonnie Winters.

We pray you have a blessed and fruitful summer. Thank you for praying for missionaries!

Joey Bacon